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Previous Council Direction 

Previous Council direction includes Notice of Motion (NoM) PFC2021-1365 “Prioritizing School 

Routes in the 5A Network” from September 13, 2021. In this NoM, Council directed 

Administration to do two things: 

1. Report back to Council in November 2021 on a framework for working with key 

stakeholders such as schools, JUCC, community organizations, City business units and 

provincial organizations to identify and prioritize capital improvements to achieve the 5A 

Network Guiding Principles.  

2. Report back to Council in June 2022 with opportunities to expand the program by 

increase the area of study around schools, identifying priority routes/schools, and 

additional funding for infrastructure improvements. 

In November 2021, Administration reported back to Council (C2021-1448) on the existing ASRS 

program, stakeholder collaboration, and use of existing capital funding for infrastructure 

improvements. The information was received and recommendation of reporting back to council 

through the Infrastructure and Planning Committee no later than Q2 2022 with operational and 

capital funding recommendations for an expanded Active and Safe Routes to School Program 

was carried.  
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